
FPL. 

November 5,2007 

Florida Power & Light Company, P.O. Box 029100, Miami, FL 33102-9100 

Tim Devlin 
Director, Division of Economic Regulation 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Dear Mr. Devlin: 

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Director of the Division of Economic 
Regulation, pursuant to Florida Public Service Commission Rule 25-17.0832( l)(a), Florida 
Administrative Code, that Florida Power & Light Company (“FPL”) and Manatee Green Power, 
LLC (“Manatee”) have entered into a negotiated purchased power contract (the “Contract”). 

The Contract is for purchase and sale of energy and firm capacity, as well as defined 
environmental Green Attributes, from a new renewable generating facility that Manatee proposes 
to construct in Manatee County, Florida. Execution of the contract was completed on November 
5 ,  2007. Accordingly, FPL provides this notification within one working day of execution of the 
Contract as required by Rule 25-1 7.0832( l)(a), F.A.C. 

Rule 25-17.0832(1), F.A.C., requires that a utility provide in its notification the amount 
of committed capacity and the type of generating unit, if any, which the contracted capacity is 
intended to avoid or defer. The committed capacity is expected to be 5.25 M W .  Manatee’s 
facility will use landfill gas as a fuel, and will be a “renewable generating facility” within the 
meaning of Section 366.91F.S. and Rule 25-17.210(1). 

The Contract contains negotiated terms and conditions consistent with the economic and 
operating characteristics of a simple cycle combustion turbine, which was FPL’s avoided unit 
during 2006 when Manatee initiated contract discussions. The facility can reasonably be 
expected to contribute, on a proportional basis, the capacity benefits of such a unit. 

FPL plans to file with the Commission within a short period of time a summary of the 
Contract pursuant to Rule 25-17.0832(b), F.A.C., as well as a petition requesting that the 
Commission approve the Contract as prudent for cost recovery purposes. Please do not hesitate 
to call me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Director, Regulatory Affairs Coordination 

cc: Ann Cole, Clerk 
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